
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 16, 2023 
 
 
Building Official 
City of Coral Gables 
Building Department 
427 Biltmore Way 
Coral Gables, Florida 33134 
 
 
Reference: Structural Recertification 
  City Hall 
  405 Biltmore Way 
  Coral Gables, Florida 33134 
  Folio 03-4117-013-0020 
 
 
Dear Building Official: 
 
In November of 2022, we prepared a structural recertification report for the above referenced building 
located at 405 Biltmore Way.  A copy of that report is attached. At that time, we determined that numerous 
items needed to be accomplished before this building could be structurally Recertified in conformity with 
the minimum inspection procedural guidelines as issued by the Miami Dade County Board of Rules and 
Appeals. 
 
Based on our observations in August and September of 2022, it is our opinion, that the building can 
continue to be temporarily occupied while repairs are being accomplished provided City staff and/or the 
City’s contractor exercise due caution and provided the following issues are addressed as follows within 
one month of the date of this letter: 

The following is an excerpt from an email sent to the City on June 22, 2023 in which we indicated 
items which, in our opinion, warrant urgent attention: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  



Inspect areas around all reported locations of concrete/plaster cracking and spalling.  Remove all loose 

materials.  Notify engineer if significant loss of material is observed.  Remove any other observed loose 

materials. 

Tighten identified loose nuts/bolts. 

Remove/secure loose pieces of wood (Replacement of these overhangs included in the Annex 

“hardening” drawings, currently in permitting). 

Inspect all areas of main center staircase for loose materials.  Secure loose materials or remove and 

patch. 
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Please note that the Recertification observations were made in accordance with the County’s/City’s 
minimum guidelines for structural Recertifications.  The opinions expressed in that report and in this 
letter are based solely on the observations in August and September of 2022, and they remain within 
the inherent and expressed limitations of the guidelines and of the previously prepared report.  No 
additional observations or investigations have been conducted.  Since observations were limited by 
time and by a lack of direct access to structural members and other materials, it should be expected 
that additional locations which warrant repair/action will be found at future times.  A copy of the 
structural Recertification report, including photographs is attached.  
 
All other identified issues should be addressed as soon as possible and within no more than one year from 
the date of this letter.  Any issues that are not resolved by that time should be re-observed and re-evaluated. 
 
Please note that the opinion above is based on our observations in August and September of 2022.  We 
have not conducted observations of the building since that time.      
 
As a routine matter, in order to avoid possible misunderstanding, nothing in this letter or in our report of 
December, 2021 should be construed directly or indirectly as a guarantee for any portion of the structure.  
To the best of my knowledge and ability, the attached report represented an accurate appraisal of the 
condition of the building in November, 2022 based upon careful evaluation of observed conditions, to the 
extent reasonably possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
WOOD/O’DONNELL & NACCARATO 

    
Douglas Wood, P.E.     
Principal     




